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This notice is issued by Lower Rio Grande Valley Development Council (LRGVDC) to advise 
private industries providing recycling or solid waste services within the Lower Rio Grande 
Valley Development Council region that applications are being accepted from local 
governments for grant funding for recycling and other solid waste management projects within 
the region. These funds are provided through a grant from the TCEQ, under the authority of 
Section 361.014, Texas Health & Safety Code. 

In accordance with the statutory provisions, a project or service funded under this program 
must promote cooperation between public and private entities and may not be otherwise readily 
available or create a competitive advantage over a private industry that provides recycling or 
solid waste services.  

In order to comply with these requirements, applicants with projects that will provide recycling 
or other solid waste services are asked to notify private industries providing similar services 
within the geographic service area of the project, to ensure that any questions about the 
proposed project can be addressed early in the application process. Note that this notification 
process is not required for projects where a recycling or solid waste service will not be provided. 
If a local government contact you about a proposed project, we recommend that you respond as 
soon as possible with any concerns you may have about the project. 

In addition to this coordination process by the local governments, the applications will be 
available for public review during the time period and at the location listed below. 

     Review Dates and Times: February 19, 2024 – March 01, 2024, Monday-Friday 8-5 pm 
     Physical Location: 301 W. Railroad Weslaco, Texas 78596  

If you have any concerns about a proposed project, as it relates to compliance with the statutory 
provisions, you may submit written or email comments to the address below by March 01, 2024. 
If you submit comments, you will be notified of the date and time when the projects will be 
reviewed by our Solid Waste Advisory Committee and will be afforded the opportunity to 
discuss your concerns with the Committee.  

Mailing Address: 301 W. Railroad Weslaco, Texas 78596 
Email Address: bsalinas@lrgvdc.org  

The Committee recommendations will be provided to our LRGVDC Board of Directors, which 
will make the final project selection decisions. Per the procedures established by the TCEQ, if a 
private industry submits comments opposing a project based on the statutory provisions, and 
the project is selected for funding, that private industry may then appeal the project selection 
to the TCEQ. 

For further information about this process, and for the dates and times when the applications 
will be considered, please contact Melisa Gonzales-Rosas or Brenda Salinas at (956) 682-3481. 

https://statutes.capitol.texas.gov/Docs/HS/htm/HS.361.htm
mailto:bsalinas@lrgvdc.org

